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Date 22 May 2008 i @@

To Mrs.Gerdi Verbeet

President

Tweede Kamer der Staten-Generaal
van Nederland

While I would like to express my gratitude to your willing cooperation in the past, I present to your
excellency the decision that I accepted from the Commission for International Affairs of the Lower
House (Wolesi Jirga) of Afghanistan, in the hope that they will be judged rightly, regarding those
Afghan refugees in The Netherlands who according to the esteemed Dutch authorities were
suspectedly involved in crimes against human rights and whose future is still uncertain. The
aforementioned Commission appreciates your efforts and would like to urge to a more careful
attention to those Afghan refugees in the future as well.

The decision no.102-37 dated 1387/2/29 of the Commission of International Affairs of the Lower
House (Wolesi Jirga) of Afghanistan is as follows:

The Parliament of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan has discussed its proposals and ideas
regarding the debated Afghan refugees in The Netherlands, written and personally. It also concluded
that the reports and the suspicions of the Taliban regime were released according to the whim and
interest of the ISI (Pakistan intelligence agency). So we consider it prejudiced and incorrect.

In addition to our previous letters, we request the Dutch authorities to inquire at the Directorate
General of the Afghan National Security Service about those Afghan refugees who according to the
records of the Dutch authorities were suspectedly involved in crimes against humman rights. The
mentioned Directorate General will shed more light on the matter and can give detailed information
on them, so that the results will clear the future of the mentioned refugees as well as their families.

Ondertekend door:

Mohammad Younis Qanooni
voorzitter parlement Afghanistan

c.c.: Mr.P.B.Th.M.Bogaers
TVEN Tolk- en Vertaalcentrum Nederland



